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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – With another successful and fun canoe trip wrapped up and a great celebration of Zach Sheehy becoming our 106th Eagle Scout we head into June providing service to the Crusade for Children and St. Pius X Parish.  We take a trip up to Bass Pro Shop to find out about modern tracking tools and techniques.  Summer camp at Burt Adams near Atlanta, Ga. Comes up this month.  We leave on the 20th and return on the 27th.  This should be a pretty memorable trip.  
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.  SERVICE PATROLS should arrive 15 minutes early to set up for the meeting.
June 3rd, 7:00 PM – Troop meeting – The service patrol is Tiki
June 10th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings – Tracking – No Service Patrol

June 17th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Meet at St. Barnabas and take bus to Bass Pro Shop – No Service Patrol 
June 24th,– There is no meeting because of summer camp.
Crusade For Children  - This year we plan to once again work with the Buechel Fire Department and collect money for the Crusade for Children.  Unfortunately there has been a change and we cannot ride on the fire trucks on any seats that do not have seat belts much food will be provided and scouts are still welcome to ride downtown to drop off the money.  
St. Pius Picnic – We will again work with St. Pius in support of their parish picnic on June 12th and 13th.  We are asking each scout and a parent to sign up for 3-hour shifts that start at 3:30, 6:30 and 9:30 both Friday and Saturday.  If you would like to sign up for a shift please use this link in order to access a centralized sign up sheet. The link is http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0a4aa9aa22aafe3-help/27376789.  The link will also give you the ability to contact Frank Hulsman who is coordinating the scheduling if you have any questions.  From Mr. Early “In a new happening, we have been asked to do clean up. Mr. Hamilton advises that he is getting some old eagles and the mechanical resources and we can be out of there by 1:30 AM each Sunday morning. I will also take a couple of adults over during the scout meeting on June 10 to set up fences.”  Every scout is expected to volunteer to work on shift during the weekend.  

Summer Camp!! – On June 20th we depart for the Atlanta area to summer camp at BSA’s Bert Adams campground.  We expect to leave around 8:00 AM and camp that extra night.  We hope this will give us an easier registration time on Sunday and avoid being in the fray of mass registration.  Getting scouts’ and adults’ medical forms in early will also make Sunday easier so if you are missing something get it in ASAP. The classes and activities promise to be second to none.  Our return trip will be on Saturday June 27th arriving in the evening.  

Ad Altare Dei – This year we continue with our religious awards as we work on the Ad Altare Dei (At the Alter of God) religious award.  There will be approximately 9 meetings through the year offering amazing opportunities for these guys to study their faith from another source.  Pray that they will be inspired.
Troop Leadership Meetings – The leadership meetings for June back to the normal weekend with the exception that the PLC will take place at summer camp and will not be held on June 28th. June 29th, the adult leaders will have their 2 meetings from 7-9 in the annex.    

Fun! 
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May 31st we celebrated the achievement of Zach Sheehy becoming the 106th Eagle Scout from Troop 243.  It was a great afternoon with a number of chuckle worthy moments especially as we heard some stories such as the ones 2 scouts below shared with us.  One had to do with snipe hunting while the other one had something to do with spiders and not trusting knowledgeable leaders.  After that is a picture of Zach’s fellow Eagle Scouts, including his brother Blake, reciting the Eagle Pledge with him.   One of the highest honors that an adult leader can receive is not necessarily one that is bestowed upon them by BSA.  It might just be an Eagle Scout choosing the adult leader to receive the scout’s mentor award.  This is given to a leader that the scout honors as having the most important influence on his successful Eagle trail.  Today, as pictured below, Zach choose Mr. Ken Botner to receive that award.  Our congratulations to Mr. Botner for having such a positive influence in the life of a fine young man.














Was there some fun in January?  Yeeees.  I will include here the words of Mr. Early.


“Even though I am sure that someday people will sing folk songs about the mighty deeds of Troop 243 I wanted to make sure these guys were recognized. At Klondike Derby in January we came in first place in 3 of the ten completions. Overall time we came in third of 21 patrols. We made two patrols from our existing ones. The youngest guys in the Blitzkrieg Patrol boiled water in a pot and a fire started without matches in 1 minute 34 seconds as well as being the only group to identify and treat hypothermia in their scenario. They came in 6th overall of 21 patrols. The other patrol (the Vampire Teddy Bears) won two of the ten events with the “Camp Confusion” scenario and the Knots competition. It was a great weekend and the guys are looking forward to doing even better next year. The adults enjoyed an amazing meal prepared by Mr. Hamilton and stayed warm in the cabin with the help of Mr. Botner’s fire stoking expertise. Additionally as an impartial observer (kind of) it seems like the emphasis on Scout Skills during the Administration of Kenneth Botner, SPL, really paid off. Congrats again guys!”





Below is a picture of our boys who successfully completed the religious awards programs this year.  Also of note, Fr. Bill Burkes of St. Pius was awarded the St. George award.  Congrats to our boys and thanks to Fr. Bill for his commitment to the future of the church.








